Bradworthy CP School
Friday 12th June 2009

Dear Parents,
Sports News

We’ve had a fantastic week of sport at school. Maybe even the most successful week in my time at the school, which is really saying something!
Our Netball team rounded off their league season with an emphatic 18 – 0 victory over Highampton School on Monday evening.
This means that they have won the netball league for the first time in many years and in addition to this they have finished the season with a 100% record which is outstanding.

We are all delighted with this achievement and it is a great credit to the girl’s and the hard work that they have put in throughout the year.

Each year we attend the North Devon Rugby Festival which is the biggest tournament of the year. We’ve had a lot of success in the past winning the Plate Competition a couple of times and also finishing as runners up in the main Cup Competition twice.

We were very happy both last year, and the year before, when we reached the semi-finals.

Despite all of this success we have never been able to win the competition and I’m delighted to be able to tell you that we finally achieved this on Wednesday when we won the North Devon Cup.
The children play at a really high standard from the very start winning all six of their group matches to progress to the semi-finals where they beat Yeo Valley from Barnstaple quite convincingly. 

The semi-final was much closer and we had to dig very deep to come back from 3 – 1 down to win our match against Woolacombe School 4 – 3.

The final was played against Forches Cross from Barnstaple and proved to be another close and exciting match. Both sides lead at different points but at the end of full time the score was 3 – 3.

This meant extra time with the first “Golden Try” winning the match.

We were at a disadvantage straight away because we lost the toss and this meant that Forches had the first pass. They got to with a few yards of our try line when a loose pass was intercepted and we were able to break, run the length of the pitch and score to win the final.

Our B-Team also played really well and although they didn’t progress to  the quarter finals they managed to win two matches and draw one, loosing the other two.

Having seen them play I’m sure that the children will progress to the A-Team next year and that we will have another successful year.

Congratulations to Gavin Carter who was voted player of the tournament.  
Our girl’s Cricket Team played in the North Devon Festival yesterday,
They had a great time, winning two matches but loosing their third. This meant they finished 5th out of 17 teams which is a good achievement.
Children in Years 3 and 4 took part in the Holsworthy Area Cross Country Running Competition on Wednesday and although we didn’t come back with any trophies I am very proud of the effort that the children put in, in representing the school.
The children in Class 5 have completed their first Dartmoor training walk as they begin to build up to our annual Ten Tors Challenge. 
They were out last Thursday and Monday, completing a challenging 10 mile walk across the moor near Meldon reservoir.
We’ll be out again next week and the week after and we’re confident that we’ll be able to do all Ten Tors when we go out in July. 
Classes from September 2009
I’m sure you will have realised that our school roll has grown quite a lot over the last year and we now have over 140 children at our school. 

Over the last 10 years we have always done our very best to keep class sizes as low as we possibly can and if we are going to achieve this from September 2009 onwards we are going to have to reorganise some of the class groups.

The governor’s policy is very clear and we will be carrying out this reorganisation according to the children’s age.

I would like to make it completely clear that all of our classes have children of different ages and abilities in already. The teachers and our support staff already work very hard to teach the children according to their needs and abilities so that they can develop in the best possible way.

It is not the case that because children are in an older class that they are necessarily doing harder work, or are working at a higher level than children in a lower age group. As I have already said the children are taught according to their needs and abilities regardless of the class that they have been placed in.

From September 2009 the children will be organised as follows:

Class 5 (Richard Stephenson / Denise Kent)

Children born before the end of August 1999.






(All of the Current Year 5)

Class 4 (Becki Daniel)
Children born after the beginning of September 1999 and before the beginning of July 2001.


(All of the current Year 4 children and older children


who are currently in Year 3)

Class 3 (Angela Davies)
Children born after the beginning of July 2001 and after the end of August 2002.

(this will mean a mix of current Year 3 children and All of the current Year 2 children) 

Class 2 (Mike Furber)
Children born after the end of August 2002 and before the end of February 2004. 


(All of the children who are currently in Year 1 and older children who are currently in Reception)

Class 1 (Anna Hare)



Children born after the end of February 2004.
Hopefully all of the above is clear, however if there is any uncertainty please feel free to get in touch with either myself or your child’s /children’s class teacher.

If you have any concerns please don’t hesitate to get in touch with me. I will be more than happy to discuss any issues that there might be.
School Photos

We have arranged for the school photographer to take Class and Sports Team photograph on the afternoon of Monday 15th June.

Please make sure that all of the children were wearing long school socks and that they have their full PE kits in school on this day.

If you want to buy a Class photograph please return the envelope that will be sent home as soon as possible. As I am sure you can imagine we are very busy in school at the moment, especially as Rose is still off, and the sooner we can complete the orders for the school photographs the better.

PTA / Summer Fayre
Thank you to Kelly Hudson who sold ice creams on our behalf at the recent Dog Show which was held in Bradworthy.

We are very grateful to her for the time that she gave and for the money which she raised for the school.

We are all looking forward to the Summer Hobby Fayre which will be taking place in school next Thursday afternoon (18th June). I expect that the children are already busily working on their entries and I’m sure that the standard will be as high as ever.
Please remember that the deadline for the return of your entry forms is Monday.

The children should bring their entries in on Thursday morning when we will be available to help them display their work in the school hall. They can bring them in from 8.00am.

Judging will take place behind closed doors from 10.30am and the Fayre will begin at 1.30pm when the children will be able to find out how well they have done.

In addition to this the children in Class 5 will be running a range of games and competitions to entertain the other children.

Refreshments will be served by our PTA.

Trophies for the most successful child in each age group will be awarded at 3.00pm.
In addition to coming along next Thursday you can support the school and our children in the following ways:

· by donating a raffle prize.

· by sending in things for the lucky dip (individual items should not cost more than 20p)

· by sending in cakes or biscuits for us to sell.  

We hope to see you all next Thursday afternoon.

Sponsored Walk

Don’t forget the sponsored walk around the Tamar Lakes next Tuesday (16th June).

If you haven’t returned the permission slip yet please make sure that it comes in on Monday morning at the very latest. I’ve attached another permission form just in case you need one.
We wouldn’t be able to run this event without your support so thank you to every one who has offered to drive the children and walk with us.

Fingers crossed that the weather is good.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

Sponsored Walk Permission Slip, 2009.

Child / Children’s Names :

I give permission for my child / children to take part in the school’s sponsored walk around the Tamar Lakes this half term.

I am able to help with transport to Lympscott Farm and can take _____ children.

I am able to help with transport back to school and can take _____ children.

Signed:

